The 23rd Meeting of the Board of Directors of East of

Scotland Public House Limited  [trading as The Prestoungrange Gothenburg] was held in the Courts at

The Prestoungrange Gothenburg on May 30th 2006

Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun*



Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange



Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]



Adele Conn 



Steven Cross



Lynn Drummond



Chantal Graham



Anne Taylor [CEO]

1.
Minutes of the 22nd Meeting of the Directors held on April 21st 2006 at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg 

Agreed:

1.1
That these were a correct record.

2.


Matters Arising

Planning Consent for ‘Additional’ Car Parking at 229B & the Removal of ‘Old’ Condition # 16

Reported:

2.1
(Minute 06/22/2.1[a])
That the Planning Officer at East

Lothian Council had been notified by the CEO Anne Taylor:

· that the Company’s application to create additional car parking space for Prestoungrange Gothenburg visitors next to its own property at 229A High Street has been  withdrawn pro tem so that arrangements can be completed for the August visit by the Minister for the Arts and Tourism and the Global Conference in August; 
· that the Company’s application for Removal of ‘Old’ Condition #16 will be forwarded to the Scottish Ministers in Edinburgh in due course unless the directors receive notice of acceptance of a ‘12 month probationary removal period’ by the Council.

Confirmed:

2.1
That the Board continues to accept full responsibility 




for proper use being made of the south facing door by kitchen 




staffs and tourist operators provided it was always closed 




directly after such proper use, notwithstanding the provisions of 




Condition 16, in order to give proper attention to the hazards
for health and safety potentially arising and to enable the 

unimpeded conduct of the Company’s proper business.

Signage on Car Park & Totem Pole

Reported:

2.2
(Minute 06/22/2.1[b])
That Anne Taylor had not yet

been successful in finding a signage contractor for the car

parking area and that it must become a matter of the highest

priority especially since the Murals Trail signage had now

arrived via East Lothian Council.

Confirmed:

2.2
That the delay to surfacing the additional car parking

most regrettably meant that the Brewer’s Alley would not be

resurfaced at the present time.

Noted:
2.2
That the Totem Pole as now carved and painted is scheduled to be raised temporarily on August 18th at 4 pm on the car park and that to this end a concrete plinth will shortly be poured and interpretation boards prepared.




Spring Cleaning & Maintenance

Reported:

2.3[a]
(Minute 06/22/2.2)
That Spring Cleaning was now 




virtually complete save the repainting of the front exterior

gables, the rusting front signage, the harling 
in the main porch area and the pigeon netting – all of which were in hand.

2.3[b]  That temporary/ handwritten signs were being replaced where they are actually ‘regular ‘ signs e.g. north facing doors closed in bad weather.

Agreed:

2.3
That untidiness in the kitchen bin area on the south side 




at anytime was wholly unacceptable as was inappropriate use

by kitchen staffs of the south staircase which in any event is a

fire exit, since occasional visitors were regularly taken there to see the Witches Experience; and recently difficulties had arisen in both areas.

Confirmed:

2.3
That Andrew Laurie is specifically responsible 




for the kitchen bin area being tidy at all times, including 




keeping the staithe doors closed at all times and the tidiness of

the south staircase as a fire exit.




Lord Novar Bursary

Reported:

2.4
(Minute 06/22/2.2)
That no offer of the Bursary had

yet been made but the search for suitable candidates continues

re the continuing restoration and maintenance of the Listed

Premises.




No Smoking from March 26th 2006

Reported:

2.5
[Minute 06/22/2.3]
That No Smoking signs have

now been placed in the Courtyard and Gardens; and any/ all  smoking must take place off the premises entirely - either on the car park or the street.




Passport Redemptions

2.6
(Minute 06/22/7.1)
That the proper EPOS entries had now been made, Passports issued in respect of the Three Harbours Festival and Calendars for 2007 made available in all stores except The Pharmacy on a sale or return basis at £9.95 retail/ £6 wholesale.

3. Management Accounts to April 30th 2006 and May Outlook 

Received:

3.1
The Management Accounts for April 2006 showing

sales of £44,610 [budget £35,410] [2005 c/p £33,665], being a

most commendable 32.36% on the previous year.

3.2
Net Weekly Takings for May 2006 indicating that budget had already been exceeded by 5% with a further 3 days trading to come making an overall forecast in the region of 10% above budget realistic.

Reported:

3.1
That Mathew Wills had held his meeting with senior

staffs in particular examining the day/ day [and time of day] 




achievement of operating margins and beginning the debate as 




to how a more satisfactory daily trading profile can be 




achieved.

3.2 However, due to the very considerable pressure of work

arising on all senior staffs from the 2nd Music and Ale Festival and the 1st Three Harbours Festival, no recommendations are yet ready to be tabled.

Agreed:

3.1
That despite a fairer allocation of costs/ revenues re

Events now made by Lynn Drummond, the Gross Margins of

both Food and Drinks still continued to fall short on the

quarterly analysis of the levels that the senior managers concerned had budgeted.

3.2 That the ‘spreading’ of food prices and a modest

increase in some meals was in hand; and that the price of beers could now stand an increase of 20p per pint including scope for price ‘spreading’ again, this time for the Prestonpans 80/-, IPA and Porter offered, with the Lord Mayor’s Bar perhaps taking a 30p increase.


3.3 That the quarterly Direct Staff Costs as a % of Sales

measure was most encouraging at 32.6% against a budgeted 40.8% and that this must necessarily be maintained or even improved upon with different opening hours throughout the year.

4.


Rolling 3 Months Sales Plans 

Reported:

4.1
By Adele Conn and Anne Taylor, that their major focus

currently for future sales involves the continuing development of sales for the Thomas Nelson Suite, which is increasingly popular.

4.2 Attendance at the Visit Scotland Fair/ Exhibition in

Glasgow had been very informative and beneficial most especially in positioning for short tour visits.

4.3 That despite an ‘honest’ commercial presentation to 
Trustees at Brunton Hall and the obvious synergies, they had awarded the contract to a competitor, which was a fair result and not an unacceptable outcome for the Company since the application had been made essentially for political reasons in the run up to the significant Pennypit tendering [for which no date was still yet known]. 

4.4      That the twinning of Prestonpans + Port Seton and 

Cockenzie with Barga in Tuscany had now been determined as September 19th, and that the Italian Art Exhibition would be repeated again at that time. 

5.


Strategic Plan to Achieve 1000 GothMembers by Year End

Reported:
5.1
That the meeting with all staff at end May had not taken place because of pressures with the Festivals but that Steven Cross would arrange for this no later than end June. 

Agreed:
5.1
That the 1000 target remained laudable and achievable but only if proper attention was given to it which pressures of other work again and again prevented.

5.2
That Steven Cross and Adele Conn should identify to what extent ‘up-selling as GothMember’ to the existing customers was a realistic target i.e. what % was available for such up-selling, and to what extent ‘new’ customers must be sought outwith The Prestoungrange Gothenburg.

5.3
That additional part-time focussed staffing, not for analysis purposes, but for direct action with the individual personally present on all significant recruitment potential occasions seeking new Members and making field visits at home for new residents in Prestonpans with matched special offers, may well be appropriate; and that enquiries should be made initially as to whether an existing member of staff had additional hours available for such a role.

Noted:
5.1
That the Prestonpans Passport schemes were only available to GothMembers and such insistence across a range of activities was clearly one way to ensure growth in Members, as was bus travel with Wiles.

6.
WebSite Developments 
Reported:

6.1
That Richard White/ Rob Jarvis had made very

considerable progress in developing ASPs for the Menus/ Events and Boutique areas.

Confirmed:
6.1
That with the Three Harbours Festival behind her, Chantal Graham will now implement the revised Home Page formatting she has developed as agreed at the 2005 Think Tank; and schedule the induction of colleagues to use the ASPs.
7.


Battle of Prestonpans as a Tourist Drawcard 

Confirmed:
7.1
That the Battle of Prestonpans [1745] Heritage Trust’s initial meeting with  Alex Bennett from The National Trust for Scotland’s Culloden Project had been a  most considerable success winning support from the Provost and the Prestonpans Community Council.

Agreed:
7.1
That it was absolutely vital that the June 29th Coffee House Challenge with RSA support was also a success as the planning builds to September 21st 2006.  

8.
Global Murals Conference and Summer School

Agreed:
8.1
That notwithstanding necessary holiday commitments, the success of the Global Murals Conference was now a very high priority and a fullscale review of the requirements will be made at end June meetings.

9. Wiles Bus Goes into Service

Confirmed:
9.1
That the Wiles bus to be garaged at East Lodge was now available for regular excursions under the management of the Company although in the ownership of Barons Courts [1998].

9.2      That it had involved a considerable investment in excess

of £16,000 and will have considerable ongoing maintenance and cleaning costs; so all must realise that donations are expected at all times from all who join excursions and that GothMembership is required for all travellers.
Agreed:
9.1
That a review of its usage to end June shall be held at the next meeting of the Board to identify suitable strategies, but that initially excursions to the Edinburgh Cow Parade should be organised.

10.                               Forthcoming Meeting of the Directors

Confirmed:

10.1
That the forthcoming meetings of the directors at which 




inter alia formal financial reporting will take place are 




scheduled as:

· AGM & Think Tank PM July 24th/ Board July 25th 
· No Meeting in August
· September 22nd
· October 27th  - Draft Budgets 2007
· November 24th – Final Budgets 2007
· No Meeting in December
